При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

- 1. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.
- A. Is it a difficult language to learn?
- B. What have you been doing in Lebanon since you arrived?
- C. I love it so I wanted to continue doing it here. A lot of Lebanese women want to learn how to belly dance.
- D. Incredibly! Especially the pronunciation. You have to learn to make a lot of new sounds.
- E. You also teach belly dancing here. How did that happen?
- F. Well, I found a fantastic art teacher, and I've been having classes with her since October. She's great and she speaks English, which is lucky because I don't know much Arabic yet.
 - 1) BCAFED
- 2) BFADEC
- 3) AFBCED
- 4) ADBCEF
- 2. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

Here you are.

- 1) Can you pass me that bag by your feet?
- 2) Let Johnny have a go on the computer now.
- 3) Shut the window, will you?
- 4) Would you like to ride a motorbike?

1. Halloween

Halloween was originally a Celtic festival for the dead, celebrated on the last day of the Celtic year, October 31. One story says that, on that day, the spirits of all those who had died throughout the preceding year would come back in search of living bodies to possess for the next year. Naturally, the still-living did not want to be possessed. So, on the night of October 31, villagers would put out the fires in their homes, to make them cold and undesirable. They would then dress up in all manner of devilish costumes and noisily parade around the neighbourhood, in order to frighten away spirits looking for bodies to possess. The custom of "trick-or-treating (when children go from house to house on Halloween to get Small presents) is thought to have originated with a ninth-century European custom called 'souling where early Christians would walk from village begging for 'soul cakes', made out of square pieces of bread with currants.

2. Independence Day

Independence Day is the national holiday of the USA commemorating the signing of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. At the time of the signing, the US was under the rule of England's King George III. There was growing protest in the 13 colonies concerning the taxes that had to be paid to England. King George sent extra troops to help control any rebellion (восстание). In April 1775 the King's troops reached Concord. The battle of Concord would mark the beginning of the war for Independence. By June 1776 a committee was formed to compose a formal declaration of independence. Thomas Jefferson was chosen to write the first draft which was presented to the Congress.

3. Carnival

The Origins of Carnival are unclear, but most agree that it started as a pagan (языческое) celebration in ancient Rome or Greece. In Brazil, Carnival rules the country for four days a year. It happens at the peak of summer, attracting thgusands of visitors from all corners of the world. Carnival changes dates every year but it usually happens some time in February or early March. Carnival is supposed to be a time to 'forget or recall an old love affair, to celebrate new passion or search for new romantic experiences'.

4. Guy Fawkes' Night

In 1605, Guy Fawkes and a group of his supporters attempted to blow up the Houses of Parliament to kill the King, James I and the entire Parliament. The conspirators were angered because King James had been forcing Jesuits to leave England. The plotters (заговорщики) wanted to take power away from the king and return the country to the Catholic faith. However, in an attempt to protect a friend, one of the group members sent an anonymous letter warning him to stay away from the Parliament. The warning letter reached the King, and the conspirators were caught and sentenced to death.

3. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration involves changes in the home?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

4. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration has connections with love and romance

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

	5. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.	
	Which festival / celebration involves a symbolic food?	
	1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4	
	6. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.	
	Which festival / celebration came about partly because of a message that had been caught hold of?	
	1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4	
tha list stre wa	Stress is important. We all need a certain amount of it in order to (1) fulfilling lives. However, if we have too much of it, it can he opposite (2) It is therefore a good idea to learn a few stress management techniques. Identifying the (3) of the problem we have at we can (4) it more effectively, is one of the first (5) towards reducing stress. The second is talking to a person you can trust, who sten and, if necessary, (6) you some positive advice. Not only are smoking and drinking (7) to our health, they actually increases (8) than reduce it. So, next time you want to relax, instead of (9) for that glass of wine or a cigarette, have a warm bath or go for alk. Walking has more than health benefits, it helps you think more clearly too. On the other hand, laughter is one of the best ways to (10 burself feel considerably better.	e, so will ease for a
	7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).	
	1) pass 2) lead 3) carry 4) hold	
	8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).	
	1) sense 2) solution 3) reply 4) effect	
	9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).	
	1) cause 2) topic 3) purpose 4) reason	
	10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).	
	1) end 2) solve 3) do 4) cope	
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
	11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).	
	1) harmful 2) hopeless 3) helpless 4) hurtful	
spo He I (4 har my	Before I went for my interview for the job with Cramer and Blake Services, I (1) to a few people and found out some informat bout the company. This strategy worked very effectively as it gave the impression that I was keen and responsible and I (2) the job on bot. I was absolutely delighted at first, but soon I discovered that my new boss, Tom, worked very hard, spending all his time in the off we expected the same level of commitment from his employees. He said each time, "If you (3) overtime, you will let the team dow (4) up with the situation for a couple of months without complaining, before finally I had to confront Tom. I wasn't prepared to work and for such a low salary. Tom said that I had great potential and (5) to the top if I made an effort. However, he totally refused to red y workload and so in the end I decided to hand in my resignation. Just a week later I got another job. Now I (6) twice as much as my boss, and my job is twice as interesting. I (7) to the top yet, but I am well on the way!	the fice. vn." x so luce
	12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).	
	1) have been talking 2) have talked 3) talked 4) was talked	
	13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).	
	1) offered 2) had offered 3) was offering 4) was offered	
	14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).	
	1) will be earned 2) am earned 3) earned 4) am earning	
	15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).	
	1) didn't get 2) haven't got 3) am not getting 4) won't get	
mo wa	(1) How many times have you been unable to make a call on your mobile phone because battery has gone flat? If your answer is ast once, then there is good news in the form of a dynamo powered by human motion. (2) This new gadget could put end to the excuse of a flat battery. Even on a gentle stroll the gadget generates enough energy to ruobile phone. Although the device is quite large, it has little effect on the wearer. During initial trials, the invention was worn by six pecalking on a treadmill (беговая дорожка) at speed of three kilometres an hour. (3) With two devices, one on each leg, the volunteers generated just under five watts of electricity. The test results were excellent, but ventor believes that improvements need to be made. His first aim is to make device even easier to carry than it is at present.	ın a ople
	16. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (1)?	
	1) —, the 2) the, a 3) the 4) a, a 5) the, —	
	17. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (2)?	
	1) the, the 2) the, — 3) — ,the 4) an, a 5) an, —	
	18. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (3)?	
	1) the, — 2) a, the 3)—, — 4) a, a 5)—, the	

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Nobody seems to like Jessica, (не так ли)?

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

The two candidates applied for the post, but (ни один) of them had the necessary qualifications.

Graffiti began in the 1960s in New York City when someone started writing his signature or "tag" on as man surfaces (1) ... he could. Other young people copied him and soon (2) ... were designs and paintings on walls everywhere. Graffiti is something you either love (3) ... hate. It is actually illegal and some countries try to deal with the problem by not allowing people under the (4) ... of 18 to buy spray paints.

- **21.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **22.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **23.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **24.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

Britain rightly has the (1) ... of being a safe place and street crime is fortunately not common. However, it is still (2) ... for tourists to take some precautions (меры предосторожности). Pickpockets may operate in crowded areas so make sure that you keep cameras and any other valuable things in a safe place. Experts recommend that passports and tickets should preferably be kept under your clothes in a money belt, perhaps. You must, of course, be particularly (3) ... at night. Be sure to take advice from local people. If they tell you a certain area is (4) ... at night, then don't go there.

25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

- 1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
- 2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
- 3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
- 4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
- 5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
- 6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.
- **29.** Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **30.** Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **31.** Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **32.** Прочитайте предложение (6). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

- 1. The tallest trees in the world are called redwoods and they have grow in California. These
- 2. trees which can reach heights of around 91 metres. Among the enormous redwoods,
- 3. one other giant tree beats them all. This tree was discovered and measured in 2006.
- 4. The National Park Service then announced itself that at 115.7 metres, it was the tallest
- 5. tree in the world. Now it is so enough famous that it even has a name, 'Hyperion'.
- 6. In California there are every other giant redwoods which are just a little shorter than
- 7. Hyperion. The exact location of many of these enormous trees is been kept secret to
- 8. prevent them from being damaged. A typical redwood tree may lives for 500 to 700 years.
- 9. The National Park Service says that the redwoods' great height it is mainly due to the
- 10. climate in California; there is many heavy rain every year and the temperatures are mild.
- 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 39. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 40. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.